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07 October 2024 
 
 
Tēnā koe  
 
Thank you for your request of 17 September 2024 seeking the following information under the Official 
Information Act 1982 (the Act): 

 
“1. The submission from the New Zealand Cruise Association to the Climate Commission in favour of 
counting New Zealand's international emissions in Climate Commission targets. 

  
2. All submissions to the Climate Commission on behalf of organisations concerning recent 
consultations on international emissions and 2050 targets.” 
  

The Commission has considered your request in accordance with the Act. 
 
Response 
 
Please find attached the submission from the New Zealand Cruise Association (Document 1) in response to 
the Commission's consultation on whether it should include emissions from international shipping and 
aviation into the country’s 2050 emissions reduction target.   
 
Please note that in accordance with the Commission's process for proactive release of documents, the 
majority of consultation submissions (including that submitted by the New Zealand Cruise Association) will 
be made publicly available1, with personal details redacted.  These will be found on our website here in 
early December 2024.   
 
At this point in time, it would take significant resources to provide you with all received submissions as we 
are currently in the process of preparing these for public release.  If you have a particular submission you 
are seeking, we may be able to consider a pre-emptive release of that, if that is of assistance.   
 
As this information will soon be made publicly available, we rely on section 18(d) of the Act to not provide it 
to you directly, at this stage.  
  

 
1 The Commission publishes submissions where the submitter’s authority has been provided 
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You have the right to seek an investigation and review of this response by the Office of the Ombudsman, in 
accordance with section 28(3) of the Act. Contact details for the Ombudsman can be found on their website 
at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz  
 
Please note that the Commission proactively releases its responses to requests made under the Act. This is 
to help ensure others can also have access to this information. As such, this letter will shortly be published 
on our website with your name and contact details redacted to protect your privacy.   
 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
 

Astrid Nunns 
Corporate Accountability and Operations 
 
Enc: 1. NZCA Submission 
 
 




